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June 17, 2024 

Lonquist comment: 

The PAZ satellite from the TSX/PAZ constellation passed by Sulphur on Monday June 17. We 
received the dataset yesterday and observed that a negative departure from trend has been 
recorded in the AOIs on the western and southwestern portions of the dome. The most 
significant deviation was observed in AOI 1 with a displacement value that is roughly -0.35 
inches below trend for the averaged measurement point data within the AOI. 

Temporary departures from trend have been observed in the past that are ultimately attributed 
to measurement error from atmospheric noise. We will need to await the delivery of a few more 
datasets to improve confidence and accurately quantify the magnitude of trend departure if it 
continues. TREA has been notified of these observations, and has responded that they are 
currently investigating the data over these areas.  

The recently installed tiltmeter and GNSS arrays are fully functional and are in the early stages 
of data collection. The system is still in the initial stages of settling and the determination of 
background deformation signals in the monitoring area. A preliminary review of the data 
collection from June 1-30 will be provided in a monthly report. The observations from this 
system will help to verify the accuracy of the displacement trends identified in the InSAR 
analyses as additional data is collected. 
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